Feb 13, 2020  BOA Minutes 
Minutes of Cherokee County
Board of Tax Assessors Meeting

February 13, 2020

Members Present: Daniel Clifford, Dennis Conway, Larry Berry, Mary Beth Burnette and Tommy Mann were present for the meeting.

Staff Present: Steve Swindell, Trey Stephens, Charlotte Sims, Jhon Rivero, Ricky Hitt, Janet Hall, Sandy Forrester and Gregg Boutilier were all present for the meeting. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Attorney: Darrell Caudill of Roach, Caudill & Frost LLP was present for the meeting.

Call to Order: Larry Berry called the meeting to order. 

Adoption of Agenda: Motion by MaryBeth Burnette to adopt the meeting agenda, seconded by Tommy Mann and approved by all Members. 

Approval of Minutes: Motion by Daniel Clifford to approve the January 24, 2018 minutes, seconded by MaryBeth Burnette and approved by all Members. 

Public Comments: None.

New Business: Motion by Larry Berry to move Batch E-1, Batch E-2, Batch P1, Batch MH1, Batch 1P, to consent agenda and follow staff recommendations, seconded by Daniel Clifford and approved by all Members.

New Business:	

Front Office, Charlotte Sims, Receiver of Record
Batch E-1, Dropped Exemptions 2020
Batch E-2, Reinstate Exemptions

Personal Property Department, Jennifer Hoskins, Project Manager
Batch P1, Standard Agenda

Mobile Home Department, Janet Hall, Senior Appraiser
Batch MH1, Digest Changes

Commercial/Industrial Department, Gregg Boutilier, Senior Appraiser
			Batch 1P, Prior Year Changes



1.   Attorney Advice:  

Darrell Caudill spoke about regulating the length and content of public comments.  Darrell will provide an example outline of meeting rules for the Board to review, approve and adopt. 







1. Chief Appraiser Report: 

Steve reviewed the current 2020 Budget status.

Two 2020 Escapes have been delivered and 2 Rangers have been removed from our Fleet.

Four employees attempted state exams last week and all 4 successfully obtained a score of 80 or above. Trey Stephens and Ricky Hitt both obtained an Appraiser 4 certification. Chuck Cornelius obtained an Appraiser 3 certification. Bill Welch obtained an Appraiser 2 certification. 

Steve spoke at the IPT Luncheon on February 5th.

Trey spoke at the Real Estate CUVA Q & A at the Union Hill Community Center on February 11th.

The staff offered condolences to Tommy Mann for the passing of his Mother in Law.

Personal Property returns are coming in at a steady pace. 

Tablets have been delivered and are in the configuration process. Training will commence the 1st week of March. 

Steve will be out of the office next week, February 17th – 21st. 

The next meeting will be Thursday, February 27, 2020 at 9 AM. 


1. Executive Session: None


1. Adjournment: Motion by Daniel Clifford to adjourn the Regular Meeting, seconded by Larry Berry and approved by all Members.





_______________________________                                                                                                     
Larry Berry, Jr, Chairman	         		                       Jenny Thomas, Secretary  	   
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